#### ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB GENERAL MEETING August 19, 2020

#### **MINUTES**

The meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m. by President Chuck Achenzie. President Achenzie noted that there were 41 attendees.

#### **Minutes**

The membership had before it for approval the minutes of the general meeting held on July 8, 2020. No corrections or additions were noted. Jackie Mill moved to accept the minutes as posted on the website. The motion was seconded by Donna Barto and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

#### Treasurer's Report

Barbara Artim presented the Treasurer's Report (see attached).

No corrections or additions were noted to the Treasurer's Report. Debbie Achenzie moved to accept the Treasurer's Report as submitted. The motion was seconded by Berdell Koch and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

#### **Federation Report**

Edie Rysdyk reported there will be a meeting the first week in September but it is limited to 25 attendees. The meeting should also be available through Zoom or virtually.

#### **Training Director's Report**

Phyllis Broderick presented her Training Report (see attached).

#### **Committees**

#### **Publicity**

Dusty Springer encouraged members to nominate their fellow club members for the member of the month spot in the newsletter. She also noted that Bethlehem cancelled their Halloween parade but so far the Macungie parade is on.

#### Newsletter

Jacqui Hartranst announced the deadline for the next newsletter is August 26, 2020. She also encouraged members to send in photos of their dogs doing things.

#### Clothing Order

President Achenzie thanked Donna Barto for all her work in ordering club clothing. Everything has been delivered to the members and everybody is happy with their orders.

#### **Point Show**

Lois Linker announced the club show in 2021 will be held on Saturday, May 22 at the 4-H building in Leesport. She reported there is no need to send in a deposit yet. President Achenzie thanked Gail James who has stepped up to take over the job as Chairman of the show starting in 2022 and will be working closely with Lois on the 2021 show.

#### **General Business**

The next board meeting will be held on August 23, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at Macungie Park. The meeting is open to the membership.

The next general meeting will be held on September 9, 2020, at 7:30 p.m. in the park.

The Staples number is 610-439-2800.

#### **Brags**

Several members stepped forward to announce their latest brags.

#### **Adjournment**

There being no further business before the general membership, Lois Linker moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Deb Petrusjanz and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

President Achenzie adjourned the meeting at 7:51 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol McCarthy
Recording Secretary

# TREASURER'S REPORT

#### 8/7/2020

#### Income/Expense by Category - Jul 2020 7/1/2020 through 7/31/2020

Category	7/1/2020- 7/31/2020	OVERALL TOTAL
INCOME		
Clothing Sales	60.00	60.00
Seminar	2,775.00	2,775.00
Training-Rally	872.00	872.00
Training-Specialty	320.00	320.00
TOTAL INCOME	4,027.00	4,027.00
EXPENSES		
Banquet	1,002.35	1,002.35
Seminar Exp	200.00	200.00
Telephone	32.90	32.90
Training Exp-Rally	210.00	210.00
TOTAL EXPENSES	1,445.25	1,445.25
OVERALL TOTAL	2,581.75	2,581.75

BB+T 28,072.30 Vanguard 42,800.05

## TRAINING DIRECTOR'S

**REPORT** 

### ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB Training Director Report August 19, 2020

ADTC's first Wednesday and Thursday 6 week novice classes ended last week. Anna has one week left in her Open and Utility classes. The sessions were well attended and went smoothly.

Today was the first day of the new 6 week session. The limit was increased from 6 participants to 8 to 10 participants. Most of the classes filled with Wednesday's Novice classes having 7 and 10 entered, Open has a total of 10. Dusty's Thursday morning class starts Thursday and there will be only one session and there are 5 participants.

Anna's new 6 week session will start August 20th.

Linda Krasley Master's class is running smoothly. When this session ends, Linda will conduct a Novice class.

The S.T.A.R. Puppy class graduated Thursday, August 13<sup>th</sup>. All the puppy owners expressed that they would like to continue training. As soon as Carol's beginner class is finished, a new beginner class will start. A new puppy class will be scheduled for the end of September.

Carol McCarthy started a new beginner class Thursday, August 6<sup>th</sup> and the class has filled.

We are scheduled to go indoors September 23d and 24<sup>th</sup>. Due to COVID when we go indoors classes will continue with prepaid sessions only until the end of the year. This will give us 2 more sessions. There will be no pay weekly classes for the rest of the year.

At the July Board meeting COVID-19 Guidelines and waivers were discussed. I was asked to put together a ADTC COVID-19 Guidelines and Waiver for ADTC. When we go indoors all individuals attending puppy classes, beginner classes and all classes offered by ADTC to members must read and sign the ADTC Guidelines and Waiver statement. This waiver will be available to members shortly.

CONNIE CLEVELAND SEMINAR November 21 & 22, 2020 working slots just about filled. We have 25 people including Connie and that is the limit for indoor assembly. Hopefully that will change and our wait list can be changed to attending list.

Respectfully submitted,

Physhis Broderick